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School Resource Officer 
Thank Officer Adam Morine for creating 
a positive experience with our students 
during his time as the SRO this past fall. 
Officer Morine is moving on to another 
position. We are excited to have Officer 
David Vincent join us. 
 
Shared Responsibilities 
While Principal Challoner is away on 
maternity leave, administrative team 
members will be supporting the 
elementary school students, staff, and 
families so we continue our successes. 
The support will be layered in, with the 
Pupil Services Director, 6-12 Principal, 
and Superintendent picking up specific 
responsibilities in key areas. Ms. 
Anderson will work closely with the 
elementary office staff to be the main 
point of contact for elementary staff and 
parents. We wish Ms. Challoner and her 
family well! She has worked extremely 
hard to leave her colleagues in a good 
spot and set her staff up for success. 
 

Summer School 
While it seems pretty early at this point, 
summer school planning is underway! 
Frederic will again design an exciting, 
rich program. We are always looking to 
maximize opportunities for students, so 
we maximize participation. We aren’t yet 
close to a finalized schedule, but it’s in 
the works.   
 

Inclement Weather Days 
While we still have quite a bit of 
winter left, we are watching the 
inclement weather days closely. In 
order to reach the state’s 
instructional hours requirement, we 
must reach the following minimum 
thresholds: 7-12: 1137   4K-6: 
1050. We have had to use 4 
inclement weather days so far. 
Given the number of days on our 
calendar, and the daily schedules 
of our buildings, we could absorb 7 
total days to meet the minimum 
requirements. As in previous 
years, we are beginning to plan for 
potential staff time, somewhat 
trying to predict what the rest of 
winter will bring. 
 
Reading and Writing Strategies 
in All Subjects 
Each of our in-service days has 
had a portion devoted to reading 
and writing strategies that can be 
used with all teachers in their 
subject areas, which has been a 
common focus point throughout 
the year. The information is 
presented by our Reading 
Specialist, Ms. O’Connor, and then 
implemented/practiced by the 
teachers during the time between 
training days. The cycle of 
learning, implementation, and 
reflection is a key component to 
our Professional Learning 
Community practices and focus on 
strengthening our universal 
instruction.   
 
These strategies have been woven 
into the ongoing work related to 
standards based learning. This 
includes the continuous learning 
and improvement process related 
to our newest curriculums. 
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